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1214.
Mr G R Morgan (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether, with reference to her reply to Question 433 on 28 June 2006, the Dukuduku forest has now been included in the Greater St. Lucia Wetlands Park; if not, why not; if so, when;

(2)
whether the relevant task teams mentioned in the reply have reported to the Steering Committee dealing with this matter; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details;

(3)
whether rehabilitation of the Dukuduku forest has now been completed; if not, when will it be completed; if so, what are the relevant details;

(4)(a)
how many individuals that lived illegally in the forest have been resettled since 1 January 2003, (b) what (i) was the estimated number of individuals living illegally in the forest as at the latest specified date for which information is available and (ii) steps are being taken by her department to ensure that these individuals are resettled and (c) when will the resettlement process be completed?
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REPLY:

(1)
No, the Dukuduku Forest has not been included in the Isimangaliso Wetland Park Authority (previously known as the Greater St Lucia Wetland Park Authority), because of the settlement/invasion it could not be included.  The Futululu Forest will be transferred to the Isimangaliso Wetland Park Authority for sustainable management. 
(2)
Yes, the Task Team has reported to the Ministers and made recommendations on how to resolve the Dukuduku debate.  The Ministers involved must still meet to discuss the recommendations.
(3)
No, the normal operations in Dukuduku of conservation are taking place, but no specific programme of rehabilitation has been undertaken, as it all depends on the decision the Ministers would take based on the recommendations of the Task Team Report. 
(4)(a)
The number of households resettled has not changed since my written response to the honourable Member's Question 433 on 28 June 2006. 
(b)(i)
The number of households is approximately 3 000 as at July 2005.  
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(b)(ii)
The way forward is as stated in my reply to part (2) of the question.  The Minister of Environmental Affairs and Tourism and myself will decide on the future of Dukuduku at a future meeting on the matter.  As Government, we may need to reconsider the effects of the original decision to resettle invaders, taking into consideration the Restitution of Land Rights Act, 1994 (Act No 22 of 1994) and other related legislation.  There is a land claim process in progress covering the area wider than the area in question, which brings its own complexities to the matter.

(4)(c) 
As the recommendations of the Task Teams are still to be considered at Ministerial level, no indication can be given when the Dukuduku issue will be resolved.  

